
 

February 16, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2339 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2339 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2339 would amend current law to exempt from criminal liability individuals in 

possession of a firearms silencer that was manufactured commercially or privately in the State of 

Kansas and that has remained within the borders of Kansas.  The bill would provide a retroactive 

date of April 25, 2013.  

 

 According to the Office of Judicial Administration, enactment of HB 2339 would have a 

negligible fiscal effect on the Judicial Branch.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2339 is not 

reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Linda Kelly, Corrections 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission  


